National Aeronautics and
Space Administration

Ofiice of Inspector General
Washington, DC 20546-0001

DEC 18 2006

Ms. Susan Eisenhower

President

The Dwight D. Eisenhower World Affairs Institute
915 15th Street, NW

Washington, D.C. 20005-2311

Dear Ms. Eisenhower:

As the Federal oversight agency for the single audits of The Dwight D. Eisenhower
World Affairs Institute, we performed an initial review of your single audit reporting
package for fiscal year ended May 31, 2002 (ML-07-003). The single audit is required
by the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) Circular A-133, “Audits of States,
Local Governments, and Non-Profit Organizations.” The Audit firm of Langan
Associates, P.C., performed the audit. We used the “Uniform Guide for Initial Review
of A-133 Audit Reports,” published by the President’s Council on Integrity and
Efficiency, to determine whether the reporting package contained the required reports,
schedules, and statement. We did not review the related audit working papers that
support the audit.

Based on our review of the audit report for fiscal year ended May 30, 2002, we
determined that the audit report met OMB Circular A-133 reporting requirements.

If you or your staff would like to meet with us to further discuss this audit, please contact

Ms. Catherine Schneiter, NASA OIG Director of Financial and Institutional Management, at
202-358-0615.

Sincerely, ' '
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Evelyn R. Klemstine
Assistant Inspector General for Auditing

cc:
Langan & Associates, P.C.
Ms. Yung-Hee Gallinaro, Partner

NASA Assistant Administrator for Procurement
NASA Director of Management Systems Division



